 ENVIRONMENT SUB-COMMITTEE

26th November 2019
Present:  Cllrs. Mrs M Webber, Chairman, B Alldred, K Bland, Mrs J Johnson, 
no members of the public. In Attendance: The Clerk.

11.1 The members reviewed the minutes of the meeting held on the 29th October 2019.
An apology had been received from Cllr. B Alldred.
11.2. Matters Arising:
11.2.1 – Culcheth Green maintenance and tree planting – members noted that the landlord of the shops on the Coop site was concerned that planting to create a screen could provide a “den” for bad behaviour and suggested a quality artificial screen with tree planting in front for consideration. It was agreed that this should be put to the Borough Officer for consideration. The Clerk
11.2.2 – proposed seat on Culcheth Green – members noted that the seat had now been installed and the plaque was in place. There will be some publicity in Culcheth Life January edition.
11.2.3 – Climate change emergency – members noted that an article had been placed in Culcheth Life. It was agreed that further initiatives would be discussed in the New Year.
11.2.4 – HS2 proposed presentation – Members agreed that the list of questions and map should be held and brought forward for consideration prior to the proposed meeting. The Clerk
11.2.5 – Rural Towns Group – After consideration and discussion it was agreed that it would not be appropriate to join the group. The Clerk
11.2.6 – Ponding on Culcheth Green – members noted that the contractor had been requested to investigate with a view to providing further drainage.
11.3 HS2
No report.

11.4 Neighbourhoods/Community reports.

Members noted that the Community Fund still has funds available for initiatives. The Community meting in November discussed the issue of parking outside the Charity shop on Common Lane. The Charity employ a contractor to take excess items and, as he collects from a number of establishments in the area, a large vehicle is required which needs to park on the road. Using Lodge Drive had been dismissed on Health and Safety grounds. Councillors considered the option of a rear gate to either The Cherry Tree or Jackson Avenue car parks.

11.5 Law and Order Issues.

Members noted concerns about road safety issues from residents of both Common Lane and Wigshaw Lane. It was agreed that the issues should be brought to the attention of the Borough Council and the Police, and that further evidence should be sought from a resident on Common Lane. The Clerk
11.6 Library meeting - 14th November – members noted that ideas for financial aid for a Library support worker to work in the community with particular stress on Children’s and Dementia services agreed at Parish Council was put to Livewire for consideration.

11.7 Culcheth Eagles – members noted a request from Culcheth Eagles for a meeting to discuss the future of the club. It was agreed that representatives of the club should be invited to met councillors prior to the January Environment meeting.
Newchurch Primary School – Junior Safety Officer initiative – it was agreed that the PCSO should be asked if he promotes the initiative to other Schools The Clerk
11.8 – Untidy signage – it was noted that road and street signage was the responsibility of the Borough Council. Members agreed to provide a list of untidy road signs.

11.9 Correspondence – The members noted:
Happy to Chat benches – members noted a request from a resident to encourage the ‘Happy to Chat’ initiative by placing notices on Parish Benches. Members noted that this scheme was in place at the CPS café. However, they felt that placing notices on parish seats could send out the wrong message and discourage people from using the seats.
11.10 Other business:
Small gazebo replacement – members noted that one of the Parish small gazebos had been damaged beyond repair following the last Community Day. It was agreed to take advantage of a current sale to replace the gazebo at a cost of £250.00 The Clerk
Glazebury Traffic Working Group meeting – 16th December – it was noted that a number of councillors would not be able to attend. It was agreed to suggest to the group that it be postponed until the new Year The Clerk
11.11 The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 17th December 2019 at 7.00pm at Culcheth Library, preceded by the Finance meeting at 6.00pm
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